
The Town of Sturgeon Bay called its monthly meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, March 
5, 2012 at the Knights of Columbus Hall, Chairman Dan Cihlar presiding. 
 
Roll call indicated the following Board members present:  Chairman Dan Cihlar, Supervisor 
Harry Porter, Supervisor Paul Skup, and Clerk Nancy Anschutz. 
 
Minutes from February’s meeting were read.  A motion to approve the minutes as read was 
made by Supervisor Porter, 2nd by Supervisor Skup. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Checking      $241.00 
    Money Market        $196,502.36 
     Interest                            $348.09  
A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was made by Chairman Cihlar, 2nd by Supervisor 
Porter. 
 
Old Business: 
 

A)  Roads/Signs  
1) A resident reported PCI was using Shiloh Road as a truck route.  Chairman Cihlar 

notified them and they will change their route. 
2) Replacement signs ordered for corner of Buffalo Ridge Trail and Canal Road and the 

“Stop Ahead” sign missing on Tagge Road. 
3) Chairman Cihlar reported LRIP grant funds allocated to the town in the amount of 

$9,500.00 will expire June 30, 2013.  The project could be changed once. 
4) The towns Annual Road Tour will take place on Saturday, March 31st, starting at 7:00 

a.m. from 1976 Cty. Rd. U.  
 

B)  Zoning/Permit Issues 
1)  DC Zoning Ordinance, text amendments public hearing will be held on April 5th. 

 
C)  2012 District Meeting – Chairman Cihlar and Supervisor Skup will both attend on Friday, 

March 16th.   
 
New Business:     
 

A) Greg Coulthurst from Soil & Conservation gave an update on the treatment program for 
wild parsnip in the town right of ways.  2.3 miles were treated in our town last year.  
Additional sites have been found for a total of 3.4 miles.  Some financial support has 
come from grants, however, they are still in need of financial assistance.  A motion was 
made by Supervisor Porter, 2nd by Chairman Cihlar, to contribute $840.00 ($340.00 wild 
parsnip and $500.00 phragmites) toward spot spraying of these invasive plants in town 
right of ways.     
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Public Discussion:  
 
Resident Paul Kay asked if the town had a town cemetery.  The Board responded the town 
cemetery was abandoned to the City of Sturgeon Bay, after the city annexed all property 
surrounding it.   
 
Clerk reminded board members to submit expenses for annual salary payment prior to next 
meeting. 
 
Following the review and payment of bills, a motion was made by Supervisor Porter, 2nd by 
Chairman Cihlar to adjourn at 8:35 p.m.   Motion was approved and carried. 
 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
       Nancy Anschutz, Town Clerk 
       


